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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

 West African Rhythms were heard throughout the 
Village Green in Jindera when the local Carers Group got 
together on a magnificent Spring day in September. 
 

 Our Teacher, Brianna, from In The Groove 
Community Drumming, taught us some rhythms on the 
djembe. These beautifully hand carved pieces allowed us 
to experience the community of creating 4 different 
rhythms together as a group.  
 

 The  drums  were  a  positive  and  relaxing  way  to  
de-stress and just enjoy the moment, being lost in our 
rhythms. A most pleasurable morning was had playing 
and hearing about Brianna’s experience of living in Ghana 
and learning the traditional way of drumming from the 
local people. 
 

 A delicious barbeque finished off a most enjoyable 
morning of being together, respite from caring, and 
learning something new.  
 

 National Carers Week was officially from Sunday 15 
to Saturday 21 October 2023. It was a time to recognise, 
celebrate and raise awareness about the 2.65 million 
Australians who provide care and support to a family 
member or friend. 
 

 Carers are people who provide unpaid care and 
support to people who have a disability, mental health 
condition, chronic condition, terminal illness, an alcohol 
or other drug issue or who are frail aged.  
 

 Anyone can become a carer, at any time in their life.  
National Carers Week is an opportunity to raise 
community awareness among all Australians about the 
diversity of carers and their caring roles.   

 Carers need the ongoing support of all Australians: 
from government to businesses, classrooms to families, 
and medical professionals to communities. 
 

 Please contact Jindera Rural Care Link Carers Group 
Co Ordinator, Vickie Priscina, for information on what 
events are happening locally as well as Carer Support 
available. 
 

 The Jindera Rural Care 
 Link  Carers Group meet 
 on the 3rd Tuesday of the 
 Month. 

Jindera Carers celebrate Carers Week  
with some fun activities ! 

(continued on page 2)  
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Carers Week Activities 2023 (cont’d from 

front page) 

The Rural Care Link Jindera Carers Group 

members lunched at Soden’s Hotel as one of our 
Carers Week Activities. 

Delicious food good company and support was 
shared. We are looking forward to a Movie 
together in November when there is something 

enjoyable on at the Cinema. A Carers NSW grant 
paid for the Lunch and Movie tickets. We are very 
thankful for their contribution. 

National Carers Week is an opportunity to 
recognise Carers and appreciate what a great role 

that they play in the lives of their Families and 
Friends. 

Caring for someone can become very isolating, 
people can feel overwhelmed and frustrated, even 
though they may love the person that they are 

caring for. The grief of a lost future and extreme 
fatigue can mean it is difficult to stay connected to 
others. 

Groups like our Carer Support Group in Jindera 
provide an opportunity for those in a similar 

situation to enjoy some respite, connect and 
support one another and learn new information. 

I represent Rural Care Link with the Border Carer 
Reference Group (BCRG). This group is made up 
of services from Albury, Wodonga and surrounds. 
The group organises 2 major events for carers 

each year, one of which is a Luncheon at the 
Commercial Club Albury. The Club provides a 
lovely lunch to approximately 90 carers and 

representatives of the BCRG. It is another great 
opportunity to create awareness of carers and their 
role as well as 

celebrate them as 
carers. 

Our 
entertainment 
this year was the 

very talented 
Miss Mikaila. 
 

To add to the excitement of the day many Raffle 
prizes were won. 

 Hardship, Personal Assistance and 

General RCL Enquiries 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and 

therefore, if you need assistance outside of their 

trading hours, please use the office number. 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues—Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays—10am to 1pm 
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What our Carers said...... 

“A lovely treat to make up for some of the bad 
days” 

“Most enjoyable to talk, laugh and be together with 
fellow Carers.” 

“Great catching up with like minded people from 
different journey paths in life.” 

“Lots of resources about services.” 

“A chance to have a rest and recharge” 

I would like to thank the Jindera Butcher, Jindera 
Chemist, Jindera Post Office, Next Level Café, The 

Fox and Brew, Jindera Pet Supplies, Jindera Op 
Shop  and  Jindera  IGA who gave donations to 
create a small treat bag for our local Carers as well 

as Raffle prizes for the Border Carer Reference 
Group day. 

Please remember the support that they have given 

to enable the provision of some joy to our often 
unrecognised  members  of the community, the 
Carers. 

You are One in a Million! 

If you are a carer or know of someone who is 
please make contact with myself, Vickie Priscina, 
Carer Group Co Ordinator on 0428 406 060. You 

will be made very welcome. 

 

Meet another Committee Member 

Hello, my name is Toni 

Terlich and I live with-
in the  local  Jindera   
community. I live with 

my husband and two 
children, a dog, cat, 
rabbit,  chooks  and 

several  sheep.  We  
enjoy  the  country  life-
style   Jindera   and  

surrounds offers. I love 
shopping in our town and supporting our local 
businesses. 

Some of the things we enjoy doing together as a 
family include participating and watching our local 

sports  teams,  eating  out  at  one of our many 
wonderful   eateries,   attending  the  wonderful  
facilities in summertime at our Jindera pool, and 

some of my family (not me) enjoy running in fun 
runs. 

I  joined  the  Rural  Care  Link committee at the 
beginning of the year. My role within the Rural 
Care Link committee is to support and facilitate the 

workings of the Op Shop within our community. I 
have   enjoyed  getting  to  know  our  amazing  

volunteers and am very grateful for the time they 
give up to help run the Op Shop. 

The Op Shop is always brimming with wonderful 
treasures and when my kids were younger, we 

would  often  enjoy a baby chino at the Jindera 
Bakery and then wonder over to see what we could 
find in the Op Shop. The kids thought it was so 

much fun. 

We  still  frequent  the  Op  Shop and last year we 

visited to see what material we could find for one 
of my daughter’s school sewing projects. There 
were lots of options to choose from which only 

made her ambitions for the project bigger! 

These days I like to teach my children the value of 

recycling items we no longer need or use that are 
still  in  good condition and we regularly have a 
declutter  at  home  which results in items being 
donated to the Op Shop. 

I encourage you to have a perusal through the Op 
Shop and see what you can find to upcycle for 

Christmas gifts this year. It might be a pretty glass 
canister you can fill with rum balls for a loved one, 
or a new summer outfit for the holiday season. If 

you have grandchildren coming for the Christmas 
holidays there are plenty of children’s DVDs and 
books you could stock up on at a very low cost to 

entertain them while they stay with you. 

Wishing  you  and  your  family a wonderful 

Christmas and restful break - Toni 

 

 
Jindera News Contributions 

Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please  Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not 
to publish any article or to modify the presentation to 
suit the style of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $53.00 

       1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size)

Discounts Apply for  
consecutive advertisements 

 
Also available:  Non-standard advertisement sizes,  

colour advertising and single page inserts. 
 

Digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 
For more information or to request digital editions 
Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
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 The new playground is still progressing on schedule although there have 
been some issues with the supplier. It looks like there will be a great 
Christmas present for everyone! 

 

 Council have been very busy slashing and spraying roadsides as part of 
fire management and beautification. 

 

 Quotes are being sought for the erection of the dog park at the Jindera Recreation Reserve. 

 
 Once again, the Village Green toilet block has been vandalised on the weekend of Oct 14th-

15th. These toilets are used frequently by locals and visitors alike so having them thoughtless-
ly damaged all the time is a bad reflection on the whole Jindera community. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 St John’s School was also vandalised recently. Security cameras will be installed. Anybody 
on the premises out of school hours without permission are considered to be trespassing. 

 

 It’s really happened! Fox and Brew are now part of the local dining scene again.  
 We welcome their contribution to our local community (see page 8). 
 

 The Lighting up the Village Green project has nearly come to fruition with  
 additional donations coming in this past week. A list of donors will be published 
 In next month’s edition and the up-lights will be installed before the Community 
 Carols evening on December the 15th. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

Phone 6023 8299 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Council All Staff Team Building and Training Day - 
 

Wednesday, 29 November 2023  
 

Council will be holding its annual All Staff Team Building and Training Day on Wednesday,  
29 November 2023. This is a compulsory event for all Council employees. The function enables all staff to 
receive briefings regarding Council strategy and programs, undertake training, as well to provide the oppor-
tunity for all staff to come together as a single group. 
 

All Council offices will be closed for the full day Wednesday, 29 November 2023. 
 

All Council services will resume as normal on Thursday, 30 November 2023.  
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THE 

Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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Little Saints Preschool 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

PABLO THE PIG 
 

Congratulations Little Saints! 
Pablo the Pig won the Preschool pig decoration contest at the Walbundrie show. Our interest in artists led us to explore 
different creative expression ways; we enjoyed Pablo Picasso's bold colours, lines, and shapes. Each child at Little 
Saints was encouraged to participate in our beautiful Pablo's design and final look.  
The hard work, research and love we put into this paid off. 
Well done, Little Saints. You will now find him displayed within our indoor play space 

LOOSE PARTS 
 

At Little Saints, we took the exciting plunge into the world of loose parts play, setting up an inviting play area stocked 
with a bounty of versatile items for our children to explore and engage with.  

One standout item has been the gold curtain rod holders, which might seem like 
an odd choice for a children's play area in most contexts, but the creative wonder 
of our children has truly been astonishing. 

 

These  everyday  items  have  been  transformed  in   play  using   children’s  
imagination, taking on roles as soldiers from England, Kings and Queens, shiny 
trophies, and supportive pillars for grand buildings and bridges. The range of 
imaginative play was inspiring and has been a joy to watch. Our resourceful 
team has also found imaginative uses for cardboard boxes, wooden rings, and 
pieces  of cut material, which is further testament to the immense creativity 
pouring out in these loose parts of play space.  
 

Inspired  by  the  gold curtain rod holders, it's apparent that the children are 
brimming  with  creativity. They are forming and extending their ideas and 
building their understanding of the world around them through imaginative play 
(EYLF Outcome 4: Children are confident and involved learners).  
The cardboard boxes, wooden rings and cut material usage demonstrate their 
ability  to  create  and  design,  highlighting  their  abilities to problem solve, 
innovate and think critically. 
 

Our children's engagement in 
loose    parts   play   presents   
numerous   opportunities  for  
creativity & lays a foundation for 
mathematical  and  scientific  
concepts.  
Physically manipulating objects 
allows   them   to  understand  
differences  in  size, weight, 
quantity and even basic principles 
like cause and effect.  
This valuable learning aligns with 
EYLF Outcome 5: 'Children are 
effective communicators'. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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Little Saints Preschool - continued 

SENSORY PLAY 
 

During indoor/outdoor play in the little yard, the children have been exploring the concept of ice melting. An Educator 
supplied the children with large square pieces of ice with cut-up lemon slices throughout them.  
Some children picked mint leaves from the garden to add to their lemon ice cube mixtures. Patiently waiting for the ice 
to melt, the children used sticks, spoons, and their fingers to pull the lemon slices out. 
 

Playing with ice is an excellent way to give children a fun and stimulating sensory experience.  
This play supports development in crucial learning areas like fine motor skills, cognitive skills, emergent science, and 
language development. 
 
 
 
 

PROJECT WORK 
 

The Little Saints children found a beautiful, unattended spiderweb.  
We were so captivated by how fine and "cool" this looked. We had so many questions about the web: 
           "How do spiders make their web?" 
           "Why do they have a web?" 
           "Can we make a web?" 
 

This led to us exploring weaving concepts and how we can achieve this idea. Our friend drew pictures of spider webs 
and their interpretations of how it was made. We started noticing how the lines formed and how the circle was weaved. 
We tied some sticks together and tried weaving the wool through the posts to create this pattern. 
 

This was working beautifully, and the children showed happiness with this. But it broke, so a discussion broke out about 
how to make it stronger and more prosperous for all children to participate. The children suggested "in the trees like how 
we found the web" " but we couldn't find a tree to make it work.  
 

We then found the tyre in our climbing area is round, just like the spider web. This led us to use wool to wrap around the 
tyre and explore threading and weaving concepts on a larger scale. This proved more successful; our friends continued 
this interest the whole morning, and we will continue looking at spiderwebs for the remainder of the term. 
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The Fox and Brew - reopening! 
Good News! The Fox & Brew has finally reopened and we are thrilled to reveal the 
new and improved establishment. 
 

We are open7 days a week and because you have been so patient with us we are also looking to open a 
couple of nights in the near future. We've poured our hearts and hard work into creating this incredible space, and now 
it's time to share it with our wonderful Jindera community.  
 

We’ve  created  a  modern  and  inviting  space  for  you  to relax and enjoy, all while we do what we love - brewing 
exceptional coffee and serving delicious food. Our Head Chef Ashleigh, has been working tirelessly to perfect every 
meal and with a team effort we have created a menu that has had an incredible and great reaction from all our customers.  

 

We would love to welcome you to the Fox and Brew - Come see for yourself, it will not disappoint.  
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CARRICK REAL ESTATE is your GO TO AGENT!  
 

WHY? 
 

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has over 20 years’ experience in Real Estate throughout the Albury 
Wodonga area.  

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has successfully listed, sold and rented property throughout Jindera. 

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE’S most recent sale was at 63 Rangeview Drive, for a fabulous price. 

 

WHO? 
 

• SUSAN CARRICK is the GO TO AGENT for all Listing and Sales result. 
 

• SUSAN has won several awards as the Best Agent in Southern NSW and Northeast Victoria. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY  and  ROSEMARY CARRICK are the GO TO AGENTS for all  
 Rental Properties. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY and ROSEMARY CARRICK have the expertise to care for your  
 Investment Properties. 

 

WHEN? 
 

• SELLING your home? 

• BUYING your first home? 

• LOOKING for an investment property? 

• INTEREST RATE impacting? 

 

LET US HELP YOU!  
 

Call CARRICK REAL ESTATE 
 

0407 600 210 
 

www.carrickrealestate.com.au 
 

 email: sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au   
 
 

 
798 David Street, Albury NSW 2640  

 

ABN: 95 721 726 112 

Susan Carrick Terence O’Shaughnessy 

http://www.carrickrealestate.com.au
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

8 November   Elderglen Elderberry Farm:  
  M /tea: 10am Elderglen Elderberry Farm (Indigo Creek Rd Indigo Valley). 
  Entry for the talk, tour and m/tea $18.   
  Lunch: 12.30pm Hotel Nicholas in Beechworth. 
  Depart St Paul’s 9.15am.  
  Contact: Wendy Shiels 0408 128509  
 

Friendship in Action 

  
 

 1 

CWA -  Meeting 
School of Arts Hall  - 
10.00 am  
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

2 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

3 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

4 

Jindera Swimming 
POOL - OPENS 

1.00pm 

5 
 

 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

6 

Swimming POOL 
Meeting  
Pool  Meeting Room - 
6.30pm 
 

7 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  General Meeting 
and AGM - Club House - 
Jindera Rec. Reserve  - 
7.30pm 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

8 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

 

9 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

10 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

11 

Community Garden  
CAKE STALL & 

RAFFLE 
Outside IGA – 8am 
Jindera Museum  

LONG LUNCH 
12 noon 

12 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

13 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

14 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
 

16 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

17 

St Mary MacKillop 

School -  TWILIGHT  
COUNTRY FETE  

5pm - 8 pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

18 

 
 

 

 

 

19 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Community Garden 
Social Meeting -  3.30pm 

20 

 
 

 

 

Carers Support Group 
Meeting - Ph: 0428 406060 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

23 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

24 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

25 

Jindera Museum  
MUSIC at  

the MUSEUM 
7.00.pm 

26 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 

27 
 

 

28 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

 

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

30 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

1 Dec 

Jindera Preschool  

End of Year  Celebration 
4.30pm - 6.30pm 

 

Jindera Community Diary      November 2023 
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Learning through play. The Kangaroos are exploring scientific processes and developing dispositions for 
learning  such  as  curiosity,  cooperation,  creativity,  and persistence. The children are captured investigating and 
experimenting  with  the  flow  and direction of the water as it passes through connecting pipes. They are working 
together to transfer the water from one container to another and investigating direction, motion, and gradient.  
We are tomorrow’s engineers, scientists, mathematicians, and creators. 

Creating with shape, height, pattern, stability, length, number, colour, balance, 

weight and direction!   ALL OF THIS AND MORE IN PLAY! 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au  
Children are eligible to attend preschool from their 3rd Birthday.  

You are invited! 
 

 

End of Year Celebration 
 

Friday 1st December 2023 

 4:30pm - 6:00pm 
Gold Coin Entry 

Sausage Sizzle  Fete Stalls  Jumping Castle  
 

     A special visit from the Jindera Rural Fire Brigade 
 

                Raffles and More!!!                     

The children are excited to 
see the production and  
growth  happening  in  our  
vegetable gardens.  
We are observing change 
and responses to our care as 
the children feed the word 
farm, water the seedlings 
and weed the soil.  
We are learning through 
experience,  enquire and 
discovery. 

BUSH TUCKER GARDEN We have built our garden bed and prepared our soil. We are ready to 
source our plants and plant our garden with the help and support of our community. 

Bush Tucker 
 

Quandong, Lily Pilly, Emu 
Bush, Pigface, Native Ginger, 
Chocolate Lily, Lemon Myrtle, 
Native Violet, Yam Daisy, False 
Sarsaparilla, Ruby Saltbush, 
Pituri, Native Carrot, Purplish 
Beard Orchid, Prickly Bottle 
Brush, Native Cherry, Australian 
Bluebell,  Blue Falx Lily,  
Cinnamon Myrtle, Vanilla Lily, 
Scotia Bush, Native Leek 

Jindera Preschool is working towards creating and sustaining a 
Wiradjuri Bush Tucker Garden, filled with native edible plants and 
trees for our children, families, staff and community to care and learn 
from. We would like to celebrate and promote our Wiradjuri culture 

and connect with our natural environment and land. 
CAN YOU HELP? 

We are reaching out to the community seeking donations to  
support this project. If you have any bush tucker seedlings  

or plants that you are able to donate Jindera Preschool,  
we would be honored to care for them in our garden.  

We thank our community for connecting and supporting our  
Community Preschool. The children are preparing to make signs  
and visual tools to celebrate our garden and identify the produce. 

If you would like to support  

this event further and have services,  

stalls and resources you can offer, 

please contact Jindera Preschool:  

info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

SAVE THE DATE !!!!! 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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The Jindera Swimming Pool is OPEN this weekend  

Saturday the 4
th

 November - 1.00pm  

Jindera Pool News 

The Jindera Swimming Pool PHONE number is 6026 3900 during pool open hours.   
Ideal for enquiries, bookings & general information. Information is also available from the Council on 6036 0100. 

AQUA AEROBICS with ALLANA  
commences November 14th.   

Tuesdays and Thursdays at 6:15pm.  Cost is $10.   
All levels of fitness and ability are welcome.   

Please call 0419 332 314 for any further enquiries. 
 
 

SWIMVAC will once again be running their  
amazing program which caters to children  

from as young as 6 months to 14 years old.   

Sessions from 8th to 19th January 2024  
Bookings have already opened and places fill quickly.  
Phone Royal Life Saving NSW on 02 9634 3700  

or check their website  
swimandsurvive@royalnsw.com.au 

 
If you have SWIMMERS interested in squads or 

training sessions, please register your interest at the 
pool.  We have qualified instructors keen to help  
if the need is there.  But YOU need to speak out! 

 
ENTERTAINING?   

Jindera Pool has FREE BBQs available.   
If we can help with extra shade or tables, please let us 
know in advance, we will do our utmost to assist you. 

WALLY WIPEOUT will be making  
appearances again over the Summer.   

Follow our Facebook page for upcoming dates and 
times.  Think up a challenge to do with your mates! 

 
 

FLOATING CINEMA 
If you would like to see this event happen again, 

please put your hand up.   
For an hour or two of your time, you can give  

your young family a night to remember!   
It’s in your hands Jindera! 

 
COMMITTEE 

We, the current committee, are OLD.  
We are feeling stale and out of touch.  
We don’t know how YOU, the users 
of the pool, would like to make the 
most of this wonderful community 
facility we have.   

 

Get creative and make the most of our POOL 
 by joining us and sharing your ideas.  

 

We have a Meeting on Monday 6th November, 
6:30pm at the pool. 

 
Here’s cheers to soothing a hot summer  

at our community Swimming Pool! 
 

For further information, please call  
Jenny on 0438 263 417 or Miranda on 0419 689 068 

Jindera Swimming Pool - Open Times and Admission Prices 
Daily Admission Prices: Adult:$4. - Child, Student & Pensioner:$3. - Spectators, School Event:$1.50   

Season Tickets are Available Ph: 6026 3900 or 6036 1000 

mailto:swimandsurvive@royalnsw.com.au
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 JINDERA  
 

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Culcairn Cricket Gala Day.  
 

In the first week of this term, we participated in the Culcairn cricket gala day, held at the Culcairn 
Sport  Recreation  Ground.  We entered  both  junior  and  senior teams this year and all teams 
participated with enthusiasm and a healthy element of competition. All teams had the chance to 
play three games against other local school teams and we had a few wins and a few losses during 
the  day.  All teams improved as the day wore on and our children displayed excellent sporting 
values throughout the day.  

Year 6 Boys to the Bush Cultural Day. 
 

In the same week, the Year 6 group from Jindera Public School travelled into Lavington Sports 
Club  to participate in the annual Boys to the Bush cultural day which is held each year to allow 
local schools to bring their Year 6 students along for a day where they can meet other Year 6  
students that will be heading into high school the following year. Our Year 6 group had a fantastic, 
however very cold, day where they participated in a variety of games, sport, singing and dance  
activities. As always, our values were on full display with all children representing their school  
with pride.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

November 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 305                                             Page 17 

Possums, Bilbies and Turtles Assembly. 
 

Last Friday, three of our Early 
Stage 1 and Stage 1 classes joined 
together to run our fortnightly  
assembly. As always, we had a 
very healthy turn out of parents 
and visitors who thoroughly  
enjoyed the performance items 
and our junior classes taking turns 
to run the assembly and introduce 
the items. It is always fantastic at 
this time of year to reflect on the  
journey our current Kindergarten 
class has undertaken and how 
much they have grown and 
changed in such a short time.  

Walbundrie Show. 
 

Our students really embraced this year’s theme of country life and 
we had an all time record number of student artwork entries at the 
annual Walbundrie show. In addition, we also entered two wooden 
cut out pigs, designed and decorated by the students as part of a 
static display at the show. As always, we would like to thank Mrs 
Wendy  Habermann  for  helping to coordinate the entries and 
transporting them to and from the show on our behalf.  

Summer Swimming Program. 
 

Jindera Public School will be running a swimming program throughout the pool  
season for our Year Three to Year Six students. Students will given the opportunity to 
regularly engage in swimming for the purpose of building stamina, refine swimming 
strokes and strengthen techniques. 
 

The school would like to thank and acknowledge the support of our local Jindera 
CWA and Jindera Rural Carelink in providing donations to allow us to deliver our 
Summer Swim program to students at no cost. 
 

We look forward to kicking off the program a 
little later in the term with our three newly  
accredited swim teachers who will complete 
learn to swim, water familiarisation, stroke cor-
rection and squad style stamina programs. Now 
we just need the weather to warm up a little!  
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 At our Annual General Meeting in October, President 
Christine  McIntyre presented Olivia Hanel and Helen 
Glachan, with certificates as Patrons of Jindera Branch for 
their many years of service, devotion and loyalty to CWA.  
Both ladies were emotional and pleasantly surprised. 
 

 Murray Group President, Elaine Strong chaired the 
AGM. 2024 President is Christine McIntyre, Secretary - 
Olivia Hanel and Treasurer - Denice Murphy.   
 
 

COUNTRY OF STUDY FOR 2024 – FRANCE.       
FAUNA – MICROBATS, FLORA - FUNGI which are in 
a whole kingdom of their own.   FOE – RED IMPORTED 
FIRE ANTS. 
 

ADVOCACY UPDATE from Head Office : 
CWA is following up on the following -  

MATERNITY CARE IN NSW,  
HOUSING  AND  HOMELESSNESS,   
REGIONAL SENIORS TRAVEL CARD,  
SHINGLES VACCINATION.   

 

 Murray Group Annual General Meeting was held in 
the Albury Rooms on 19th October. It was a celebration of 
60 years for the Group. Guest speaker was Immediate Past 
A.C.W.W.  South  Pacific  Area  President  Mrs. Gail 
Commens, who informed everyone on the countries in the 
South Pacific she has visited and the help which they have 
received through the ACWW. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Two  members  from  Jindera  branch  were  voted into 
positions  in the Murray Group, Olivia Hanel is Group 
Secretary and Bev. Blair Publicity.  
 

 Christine  McIntyre  entered an arrangement in the 
Floral competition and won. Mary Fielder (our flower girl) 
won this competition for many years.  

Congratulations Christine.     
 

Our next meeting will be 1st November  
in the School of Arts Hall at 10am. 

All Visitors Welcome. 
 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

NOVEMBER  2023 

President Chris McIntyre presenting 
Elaine Strong with bouquet of flowers 

for chairing AGM  

President Chris McIntyre receiving trophy for 
flower arrangement from Jenny Chobdzynski 

at Murray Group AGM. 

Murray Group 60th Birthday cake  

Olivia Hanel and Helen Glachan receiving  
their Patron Certificates. 

Jindera News would love to hear from 
you if you have any news of interest  

to our local community! 
Please email your article to  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Save the date!  
West Hume Landcare invites you to join a family-friendly walk and talk  

with Wiradjuri man Darren Wighton - our AGM and BBQ Dinner 
 

When: Sunday 12 November, from 4pm 
 

Where: On a farm between Jindera & Burrumbuttock 
 

Details: Let’s learn on Country together about local Aboriginal history, language, storytelling, special sites, and features 
such as scar trees. Following this we will hold our AGM and BBQ dinner in a woolshed.  
More information is coming soon, including how to register. Keep an eye on our website 
(www.westhumelandcare.org.au), Facebook page (@westhumelandcare) or ask to join our mailing list by contacting 
Kathie@westhumelandcare.org.au.  
 

West Hume Landcare committee:  
Please get in touch if you’d like any information about joining our committee.  
We meet 4-6 times per year, generally in the evenings at Wirraminna in Burrumbuttock.  
 

2022/23 Committee members are Joe Corrigan (Chairperson), Jono Schulz (Vice-chairperson), Tiphanie Boyd 
(Secretary), Cameron Odewahn (Treasurer), Ashely Paech (Communications) and General committee members: Judy 
Frankenberg, Patrick Salzke, Sue Rose, Jim Everitt, Julie-Ann Mills and Guy Paramore. 

Wiradjuri Walk & Talk  
on West Hume Country  

& AGM 

mailto:Kathie@westhumelandcare.org.au
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Updates on Building Project 
 

The past few months has also seen us 
begin our building projects.  
 

Our new bus shelter is well-underway 
and will be a great addition for all  
seasons, from the searing sun to the  
winter rain. 
 

The new shed is completed and in use. 

Boys To the Bush 
 

On Thursday 12 October our Year 6 class attended the Boys To The Bush community fun day at the Lavington Sports 
Ground. The focus of the day was community, engagement and respect as students completed a range of sport and  
Indigenous based activities. The students had a great day participating and collaborating with other schools.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/boystothebush?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU262d6rAdnyUgPqJas7en9OVsPvgZWP2Ves5k5IQoWQmMJVKMJjHSSogipGzxiJ0jpBGHvWnAsONL3oljfJyMd_VxhwxHqOC3EfLbS_UyYzsP440oZXFppk6CjSoyNUwJUsP8yEKUMpNSmxTVOnezL9zDLJNzE-n1ywLDF6wSKDGMCQFwqIFHKZEXTzsz_mb8&__tn__=-%
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Grandparents and Special Friends Day 
 

A very special day was held at St John’s on Friday, 27 October - our annual Grandparents and Special Friends Day.  
We celebrated together in song, dance, classroom visits and a wonderful morning tea. Thank you to our amazing  
students and Chappie Pete who led the morning Chapel service with students from Kinder to Year 6.  
 

After Chapel, prizes were handed out: ‘most grandchildren at St John’s’ (which had to be decided between two  
families with a rock, paper, scissors match off), ‘longest connection at St John’s’ (5 generations), ‘furthest distance 
travelled’ (all the way from England) and the ‘oldest grandparent’ (a spritely 89).  
 

Classroom visits had grandparents and special friends attempting puzzles, quizzes, colouring in and games. Students 
proudly showcased their learning before grandparents and special friends headed back to the hall for morning tea and a 
catch up with old and new friends.  

More Grandparents Day photos - page 29 
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YOU COULD RECEIVE A MONTHLY DIGITAL COLOUR COPY  

OF THE JINDERA NEWS 

JUST SEND AN EMAIL REQUEST TO SUBSCRIBE  

TO 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News is published each Month (except January) 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

hop in 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

 

Jindera Museum - Spring/Summer Program of Events 
  

 Saturday   11th November  The Coming of Summer Long Lunch 

 Saturday   25th November  Launch of Music at the Museum event 

 Sunday   17th December  Christmas Wreath making Workshop 
 

 All events are by ticket only.  
 More information on each event will be available on our website and though our Facebook page. 
  

 Tickets are available approximately 4 weeks prior to the event and are advertised via our direct marketing email –  
 if you would like to be notified when events are available for ticket sales, contact  info@jinderamuseum.com.au  
 

Jindera Museum Christmas Card, Gift Certificates and ‘Piece of History’ gift ideas  - see page 26 

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au


 

November 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 305                                            Page 26 

What’s Coming Up This Month - November 2023 
 

This month we have two events for you to enjoy, our 
Long Lunch, an eight course degustation, will be held on 
Saturday 11th November in the museum grounds. This 
is a long and lazy afternoon spent in our lovely gardens 
(weather permitting) that takes guests through a culinary 
experience  of  the  best  of  the local seasonal feasting 
delights. There is no rush with plenty of time to enjoy the 
variety of tastes and flavours on offer during this event. 
The bar will be open for you to select wines to accompany 
your feast. No BYO permitted. 
 

On  Saturday  25th November we will hold our first 
Music at the Museum  event,  featuring  Dean Haitani. 
With his unique finger style and soulful earthy vocals, 
Dean draws inspiration from roots music, and his love of 
funk and old school R&B rhythms. Stylistically, Dean’s 
music is Roots Music – a melting pot of funky rhythms, 
jazzy  influenced progressions, folk subtleties, country 
flavours & blues grit. An accomplished guitarist/singer/
songwriter, over the last 28 years Dean has toured the US, 
UK,  NZ and Europe. His unique sound comes from his 
experimentation and his ability to cross many musical 
genres.  Dean  has  honed the craft of both acoustic & 
electric  guitar & his dynamic live performance comprises 
of foot percussion, a variety of guitars (running octave, 
delay,  distortion,  phaser and  wah effects) vocals and 
harmonica.   
 

Tickets for both these events are available through Try-
booking – see the advertisements on pages 24 and 25 in 
this Jindera News for booking details. 

Save the Date … for a sensational musical experience on 
Saturday 23rd March 2024 when the museum will host 
the  famous  Grigoryan  Brothers in conjunction with 
Murray Fine Music. Superb classical guitarists, this is an 
event to plan to attend. 
 

Our Fundraising Events this Past Month 
 

On the 8th of October the museum presented their Spring 
High Tea. This was again a wonderful afternoon of great 
food and enjoyment by all those attending. The High Teas 
for the museum are a signature event, with many people 
returning in both Autumn and Spring each year (see page          
27 opposite). 
 

The  museum  has  recently  embarked  on a 12 month 
program of cinema advertising which you may see next 
time you visit the cinema. The advertisement has been 
produced locally and we think it is a great depiction of 
what is on offer at the museum. We hope this encourages 
folk to venture over the hill to visit our village with so 
much to offer. 
 

The  newly opened blacksmith precinct has proved a 
popular  edition  to  the  museum site particularly with 
several groups that have visited the museum during this 
last month. We have also been able to obtain many items 
for the museum from the clearing sale of one of the last 
original properties in the district, Granite Hill. Armour, 
Roy and Norma Schulz were all contributing members of 
the museum during their lives and the family presence at 
Granite Hill dates back to Jindera’s early settlement. We 
are  particularly  thankful  to David and Judy Gray for 
allowing  the  museum  access  to  many  pieces  of   
memorabilia from this property and the district’s history. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President  

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

BUY a PIECE of HISTORY 
 

The Jindera Museum is keen to commence a major fundraising drive for the new building which will nestle between 
the present Wagner’s Store and what was the Wagner’s second residence, on what is known as the Cottage Craft block. 
As part of this fundraising effort, we would like you to consider a Christmas gift that will have a lasting impact on the 
gift recipient as well as this town and community.  

Give a gift that will last long after many others have found their way to the recycle.  
 

We  have  a  collection  of  gifts  relating to the new building for which you will be presented with a Gift Certificate, 
delivered in  a  specially  designed  Jindera  Museum Christmas Card, celebrating the gift and the contribution to 
Jindera’s history  making. These include pavers, a section of brick wall, outdoor tables and chairs, screening panels as 
well as having your gift recipients name, or business or family inscribed on our honour board or glass windows. 
 

We also have gift certificates for museum entry, yearly passes and tearoom vouchers and event attendance vouchers if 
you are looking for other ideas.  
A full list of gifts and donation ideas will be sent to you and these ideas will also be available on our website.  
 

Use the web contact form, phone 0408 409 842 or email the museum on info@jinderamuseum.com.au to place your 
order for a gift. These will be sent directly to your chosen recipient in the weeks prior to Christmas or delivered to you 
for you to give in person.   
 

Literally, be a part of this exciting new development! 

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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Following the 150th anniversary of the Jindera Township, the museum embarked on a range of events in an effort to 
raise funds for ongoing maintenance at the museum and the concept of a new building to expand the museums ability to 
enhance its operations. The concept of a High Tea was one of the first such events and this has proved to be a highly 
successful event for the museum.  
 

The High Tea afternoon is set in the museum’s lovely gardens with a beautiful array of delicate bone china. Delicious 
morsels of savoury and sweet foods are served to guests during the event. The afternoon starts with a glass of bubbles 
and  guests are  also served tea and coffee throughout the afternoon. Guests love that table service is done in period 
costume and that the afternoon is reminiscent of an old style garden party. At this year’s Spring High Tea we were 
again blessed with a beautiful day; perfect weather for enjoying great food in the museum’s lovely garden environment. 
 

Two  High  Teas  have  been  run  each  year since their inception, one in Spring, one in Autumn, with many guests 
returning each time. Several of our excellent cooks supply many of the delicacies served on the day with all our events 
being  supported  by our volunteer workforce to whom we owe a great deal of appreciation. Thanks to all those that 
contributed, worked at and supported this event by attending. 
 

Spring High Tea at the Museum … a Spectacular Event ! 
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Read the Border Mail 

newspaper online for FREE! 

If you are a member of any one of our Greater Hume Council 
libraries you can read the Border Mail, online, at no cost to 
you.  
 

Riverina Regional Library (RRL) is trialing an upgrade to our 
Newsbank subscription where you will now see each page of 
today’s newspaper (rather than text only).  
Go to www.rrl.nsw.gov.au/newspapers/.  
 

You can also read The Daily Advertiser and many more news 
sources. If not a library member, it is so easy to join. You can 
do this online at www.rrl.nsw.gov.au  or call in to your library. 
 

To join the Jindera Library just pop in to the Council at                                                             
The Jindera Hub, Urana Street, Jindera. 

see your 
ad here 

 

1/4 page 
 

13cm x 9cm  
 

Contact Jindera News 
for pricing and  

more info 
  

jinderanews@ 
ruralcarelink.org.au 

 

http://www.rrl.nsw.gov.au/newspapers/
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St John’s Lutheran School - Grandparents and Special Friends Day  
… continued from page 21 

Thank you … to all  
Grandparents and Special 
Friends who attended  
and made this such  
a special day for our 
school. 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White - Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden 

Community Garden Cake Stall and Raffle 
 Saturday November 11th - 8am at IGA  

Lovely ladies you may like  
to bake some of your  

delicious cakes. 
We are having a Raffle  

with our Cake Stall  
come and get your  

lucky ticket.  
Raffle has Garden items in 

bucket with Vouchers 
Valued over $400. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Small Tree was here. 
Slowly improving the soil were there  

was a small dead tree. 
 

Old Garden Tubs Removed 
These boys are doing a great job here filling  

up new tubs and compost Bins.  
Well done Boys To The Bush  

 

Community Garden New Look 
Remember we had an Old Big Tree here 12 months ago. 

It's taken all this time to get rid of  
old roots and level it off.   

Now we have to decide what to do with this area. 
 

Memberships are available. 
We are now accepting new social Members and Fees  

Come see us at our Cake and Raffle Stall  
November 11th 8am 

IGA Jindera  
Hume Bank - Acc. 1112 99988 - BSB. 64 0000 

 

Memberships Lucky Draws 
Your chance to go into Memberships Draws at  

Cake Stall November 11th  and  
November 19th - 3.30pm 

Social Meeting for Christmas ideas. 
 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

 November 11th  
Cake Stall & Raffle - IGA  8am  

 

November 19th  
Jindera Community Garden  

Social Meeting - 3.30pm 
More details  at 

Jindera Community Garden Facebook Group  
 
 

Children love  

the garden. 

Encourage children to get  

out in the garden with you.  

You will be surprised  

how they love those small 

spades shovels  

and buckets. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

Just an update announcement of the Jindera Tennis Club to all those lovely readers of the  
Jindera News. It’s been a good start to the tennis season so far. We were a little rocky to start 
with though have settled in nicely by round 4.  
 

We have 7 teams entered and playing in this years Hume mixed tennis league. We have teams 
in section 1, 2, 3a, 3b, 4(2 teams) and 6. A mixed bag of results so far but it does look like a 
few of our teams are sitting on the tops of their ladders.  

 

Another few things to mention regarding the tennis courts, we now have a smart padlock on our gate and a new booking 
system in place. This allows members of the public to scan a QR code that will be located next to the gate, this will take 
the player straight to the booking system. Follow the prompts and book a court for you and your friends to play.  
 

Once you’ve booked, our system will send you a unique code that allows you access to the courts. The court hire fee is 
$10 though if you become a social member through our website ($60 per year), you can have free admission to courts 
anytime.  
 

We also have family memberships available.  
Just jump on our website and have a look. https://play.tennis.com.au/jinderatennisclub 
 

JTC Committee Contact Details -  
President: Eddie Saunders 0433 207 829, Secretary: Jeff Donney 0438 338 278, Treasurer: Sean Lethlean 0407 832 252 

Jindera Tennis Club 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
https://play.tennis.com.au/jinderatennisclub
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at Henty Community Club 

on Wednesday 11th October,2023.  
 

October is a time to celebrate Probus and we had invited Albury 

Hume Club, Wagga Wagga Murrumbidgee club, and Holbrook 

Probus Club and they came to enjoy the day with us. 
 

Yvonne Booth OAM, our President at Henty/Culcairn Probus, 

welcomed us and Joyce Gardiner played for us as we sang 

through  two  verses  of  the National Anthem. Yvonne was 

overjoyed at so many people in attendance. 
 

Rhonda Walmsley from Murrumbidgee club, told us of thirty 

members coming to visit us and told of the various groups  that 

they have within Probus. They have coffee at various clubs and 

shops, have a  bowling group and book club and meet at the 

Wagga Wagga Botanical Gardens for lunch and guest speakers. 

Members walk around the Botanical Gardens and have visited 

the R.A.F museum and are planning a visit to Gore Hill for a 

picnic lunch. Yvonne invited Julie and Stephen Colley to join 

our Henty/Culcairn Probus club and they were presented with 

name badges. 
 

Judi Garvi from Albury Hume Probus, told of having enjoyed a 

recent day meeting our group at Culcairn Hotel for lunch. The 

Albury Hume folks travelled both ways by XPT and enjoyed 

their train trip. Hume Probus have a show and tell project, Secret 

Men’s Business Day and they meet for lunch at Commercial 

club on club days and share lunches and morning teas at various 

venues. Alison Schuster and Kevin Fogarty were presented with 

twenty year membership badges, surprising both people. 
 

Cathy  Jones  from  Holbrook  club  told  how  our day was coin-

ciding with golf and bowls days at Holbrook and still she came 

with representatives of her club. They meet at the Holbrook club 

with lunch as part of the meeting. For outings, they have car 

pooled three trips this year. They went to the cinema in Albury 

as part of  Probus 30 year celebrations and to Corryong recently 

as part of their club 20 year anniversary. Yvonne told of Henty/

Culcairn joining with Wrap with Love to make blankets to send 

world wide, with many needed in Australia in recent times. 
 

We send beanies to Seamen’s Mission in Sydney with 60 bean-

ies going each month by post bag. The trauma teddies are part of 

our game, and we have sent singlets and beanies to babies in 

Alice Springs. 

 

The  most  recent  project  is to send post cards in support of 

people  in  Ukraine.  The  address  for  supportive cards and 

messages is: Post Cards to the Front, Box 565 Williamstown 

3156. 

They are then packaged and sent to offer support from Australia. 
 

Eleanor introduced our guest speaker, Bernard Clarke. Bernard 

was  born  in  Hobart  and  grew up on a farm, learned about 

agriculture  and  mechanics  and  worked  in   paper  mills in 

Tasmania and Albury. Bernard likes gardening and photography 

and walking in the bush. His early photography was of birds and 

in 15 years has identified 148 species in the Henty area. In 2009 

Bernard joined Henty Camera Club and has been president for 

much of the time since.  
 

In 2018 Henty’s Creative Gallery started after Graham Booth 

wanted a local creative centre with some of the work as display 

and some for sale.  They are open on Friday and Saturdays  with 

hours of 10.00am to 2.00pm, all operated by volunteers. Bernard 

likes to  photograph insects  and fungi as well as scenery and 

birds. He showed a slide show of a trip to Western Australia that 

took  six  weeks  but  condensed  to  10 minutes of beautiful 

photographs  with  lovely  music playing in the background. 

Bernard likes to involve his audience by having pictures that are 

part of a bigger image. Most interesting for us all.  
 

Rhonda  Walmsley  thanked  Bernard  for  the  amazing  photog-

raphy and presented him with a Probus pen as a token of our 

appreciation. 
 

Yvonne has been closing our meetings  with interesting quotes 

from a book by Trent Dalton, called Love Stories. Her quote 

today, was: 

The smallest good deed is better than the greatest intentions. 
 

We  had  lunch at beautifully decorated tables with blue and 

yellow flowers and blue serviettes. Lunch was fish and chips and 

salad, followed by slices. All were made with love and care, and 

we give thanks to all our helpers who made a lovely day for 

around 100  Probus members. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at Culcairn Bowling Club on 

the second Wednesday in November at 9.30 am for a 10.00 

am start. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

http://www.lesterandson.com.au/
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2023 season and presentations have now been completed for the Jindera Bulldogs.  
Congratulations must go to both committees for a fantastic season. 

 

A special congratulations to the netball B Grade and 13’s team for winning the premiership,  
and also to those successful at League Presentation.  

 

Award winners from junior and senior presentations: 
 

Football Junior Club Person - Shane O'Toole 
Senior Football Club Person - Sharee Harding 

Joint Junior and Senior Netball Club Person – Cassie Sutcliffe and Rhian Dower 

Seniors 
B&F Sam Crawshaw 
R/Up Mitch Lawrence 

Most Consistent Will McGrath 
Most Determined Jesse Harris 

Most Improved George Flanagan 
Bulldog Award Ben Dower 

Leading Goal Kicker Trent Castles 
 

Reserves 
B&F Matthew Louwrier 

R/Up Tom Lynch 
Most Consistent Dallas Lanfranco 

Most Determined Tom Findley 
Most Improved James McEvoy 
Bulldog Award Neale Freund 

Leading Goal Kicker Austinn Speed 
 

U17's 
B&F Bodhi Kerr 

R/Up Archer Cossor & Aiden Wright 
Most Consistent James Smith 
Most Determined Ethan Read 

Most Improved Ashton Kilmartin 
 

U14's 
B&F Cruz Wayenberg 

R/Up Fabian Wall 
Most Consistent Jack Delahunty 

Most Determined Danny Mitchell 
Most Improved Evan Christensen 

Coaches Patrick Sirr 
Leading Goal Kicker Fabian Wall 

 

A Grade 
 

B&F Tayla Vogel 

R/Up Ellen Cook 

Most Consistent Chelsea Harper 

Players Player Samantha Creasy 

Coaches Award - MVP Sharna Holland 

 
B Grade 

 

B&F Sarah Parker 

R/Up Jaymee Sullivan 

Most Consistent Samantha Lampe 

Players Player Emma Harley 

Coaches Award Aimee Riley 

 
C Grade 

 

B&F Asta Lumsden 

R/Up Katelyn Donney & Lisa Mulcahy 

Most Valuable Alexandra Davison 

Players Player Asta Lumsden 

Coaches Award Alexandra Castles 

 
C Reserve 

 

B&F Lily Delahunty 

R/Up Rhian Dower 

Most Versatile Zara Hiscock 

Players Player Rhiannon Thomson 

Coaches Award Bethany Chamings 

 

17 & Under 

B&F Lucy Lovell 

R/Up Tora Bosch 

MVP Alannah Barnes 

Coaches Award Annabel Sirr 

 
15 & Under 

B&F Ivy Cossor 

R/Up Madison Fyffe 

Most Improved Mercedes Tillmans 

Coaches Award Addison Bartlett 

 
13 & Under 

B&F Lily Moona 

R/Up Maya Edmunds 

Most Determined Indi Sibraa 

Coaches Award Heidi Golin and 

 Lyla Thompson 

 
11 & Under 

B&F Dakota Tillmanns 

R/Up Maddison Harding 

Most Improved Ella Thompson 

Coaches Award Whole Team 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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With summer just around the corner, the course seems to be drying 
out very quickly considering the amount of rain we had during the 
year and the new watering system has already seen some action 
around the greens and tees. 
 

With   the  weather  warming  up,  we  have  been  doing  some  
improvements around the greens such as washing and re-sanding the 
synthetic greens, spraying around the greens in order to remove 
weeds and promote the growth of “Couch” grass and top dressing 
around the greens with sand. 
 

Thanks go out to our tireless volunteers who give their time on the 
mowers and general course maintenance etc. 
 

Our winter competition season has now officially finished, marked 
by the annual “Closing Day” 2 Ball Ambrose on Sunday the 1st 
October. This was a great day, with 17 pairs (34 players) enjoying a 
relaxed day in beautiful spring weather. 
 

The “Vets” Club Championships are currently running over a 3 
week period with the second round played last Wednesday the 25th. 

 With the end of the winter competition season, our annual 
Presentation Night was held at the Albury Golf Club on Friday the 
20th October. The venue and format – an initiative of Men’s club 
captain Craig McMillan - was a step up from our usual format at 
our  clubrooms  and  was  a  great  evening,  enjoyed  by around 40 
members and their partners (see results below). 
 

The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Time” is now at DST time 
with the latest tee time being 5.15pm. 
 

The Sunday competition is now the summer time of 8.30 for 9.00am 
start. 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s  18/9  holes,  event  according to calendar on 
website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday  –  VETS  9  Holes,  Stableford  (unless  notified  
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 4.00pm, can 
also be played throughout the week – Play your game, place cards 
– signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an envelope and 
slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost $110.00 
(inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

Player 1 
Dly 
Hcp 

Player 2 Dly Hcp 
Comb 
Hcap 

Gross 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Mixed         

Ron Smithenbecker 16 R Smithenbecker 16 8 72 64.00 W $60 

C. McMillan 11 Ros McMillan 29 10 75 65.00 R/U $40 +ntp 

N. Power 18 M Christenson 56 18.5 84 65.50 B 

Jack Kimpton 15 Lucy Kimpton 33 12 80 68.00 B 

Men's               

D. Porter 3 C. Flay 40 10.75 72 61.25 W $60 

A. Christensen 22 S. Cossor 9 7.75 71 63.25 R/U $40 

S. Singleton 30 A. Paech 12 10.5 76 65.50 B 

T. Freeman 17 G. Samios 15 8 76 68.00 B 

SUN 1/10/2023 - Closing Day – 2 Ball Ambrose – 38 Players  

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 29 W $15     

Nev Power 18.0 28 R/U$10 (c/b)     

Ron Smithenbecker 16.0 28 B     

D. Gray 27.0     19 W$20 

SUN 8/10/2023 - Stableford – 7 Players  

Name 
Dly 
Hcp 

18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Jeff Donney 27.0 39 W $30 18   

Shannon Robertson 18.0 37 R/U $20 19 R/U 2b 

Ron Smithenbecker 16.0 36 B 16   

Ash Paech 12.0 35 B 19 W $20 (cb) 

S Millar 23.0 35 B + ntp 16   

Trev Freeman 17.0 34 B + ntp 17   

Craig McMillan 11.0 33 B 16   

David Gray 26.0 33 B 14   

SUN 15/10/2023 - Stableford – 17 Players  

VETS Wed. 18/10/2023 Stableford - 23 Players 1st Rnd Vets Championships 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Webb 22 19 W (c/B) 

B. Verbunt 26 19 R/U 

S. Millar 18 16 B 

J. McMaugh 20 16 B 

P. Kilo 22 16 B 

VETS Wed. 11/10/2023 – Stableford – 21 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel 34 18 W 

F. Timothy 26 18 R/U 

D. Briggs 22 18 B 

D. Lord 22 17 B 

T. McGrath 26 17 B 

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

R. Smithenbecker 16.0 38 W $20 21 W$20,ntp,B 

D. Klein 22.0 36 R/U $15 19   

B. Sheerans 24.0 35 B 21 R/U BB 

SUN 22/10/2023 - Stableford  – 7 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

S. Duffield 28 19 W 

B. Hill 26 18 R/U 

D. Castles 16 17 B 

I. Pertzel 34 15 B 

T. McGrath 26 15 B 

VETS Wed. 27/9/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed. 4/10/2023 – Washed Out  

LADIES 
Club Champion   - Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Match Play Winner  - Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Vets Stableford   - Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Eclectic     - Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Pars     - Rawinia Smithenbecker 
Handicap Winner  - Lucy Kimpton 
Most Improved   - Lucy Kimpton 
       (Elizabeth Heir Memorial Perpetual) 
Medal of Medals   - Judy Gehrig 
Putts     - Heather Chaston 

MEN’S 
A Grade Scratch (Club Champion)  - Simon Cossor - Perpetual 
A Grade Nett      - Ash Paech 
B Grade Scratch      - Greg Preston 
B Grade Nett       - Chris Larkin 
C Grade Scratch     - Aaron Melbourne 
C Grade Nett      - Rob Weldon 
Col Rainbow Matchplay    - Aaron Melbourne Perpetual,  
            presented by Julie Hayes 
Medal of Medals      - Peter Penny 
Captains Trophy      - Alex Christensen 

The respective 2023 Men’s and Ladies club champions were Simon Cossor and Rawinia Smithenbecker. 
Results as follows: - 
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 29/09/2023 – Stableford – 17 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 21 W  $40 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16.0 20 R/U $10+2b 

T. Freeman 17.0 20 B 

Lucy Kimpton 33.0 19 B 

Jack Kimpton 15.0 18 B 

Nev Brand 21.0 18 B 

Chris Larkin 19.0 18 B 

D. Singleton 30.0 17 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 17 B+ntp 

Craig McMillian 11.0 17 B 

Russ Gueho 23.0 16 B 

David Gray 27.0 16 B 

Cheyenne Brooks 54.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 6/10/2023 – Stableford – 26 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Lucy Kimpton 33 21 W  $40 

Chris Flay 40.0 19 R/U $10 +b 

Jeff Donney 27.0 16 B 

Dave Gray 27.0 16 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 16 B 

Simon Cossor 9.0 16 B 

Rob Weldon 18 2nd week 15 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 15 B 

Greg Allen 14.0 15 B 

Craig McMillan 11.0 15 B+NTP 

Emm Weir 54.0 15 B 

Nev Power 18.0 14 B 

Wade McPherson 34.0 14 B 

Chook Run - Fri 13/10/2023 – Stableford - 19 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Gueho 23.0 19 W $40 (cb) 

Chris Flay 40.0 19 R/U $10 + 2b 

B. Hill 27.0 18 B 

Aaron Jennings 34.0 17 B 

T. Freeman 17.0 16 B 

Craig McMillan 11.0 16 B 

Jack Kimpton 15.0 14 B 

Lucy Kimpton (1) 28.0 14 B 

David Gray 26.0 14 B 

Ladies – 28/9/2023 - Stroke – Stableford 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 39 W 

Mihi Smith 41 33 R/U 

Marita Christensen 51 23  

Helene Walker 57 10  

2023 Ladies president Lucy  
Kimpton with Elizabeth Heir  

memorial trophy for  
“Most Improved” and 
“Handicap” winner  

2023 Ladies captain and Ladies Club 
Champion - Rawinia Smithenbecker 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

CHOOK RUN Fri 20/10/2023 – Presentation Night – social game. 

LADIES –THUR/SUN 

2023 Club Champion Simon Cossor  
accepting trophy from captain  

Craig McMillan 

“Most Improved”, Alex Christensen 

The 2023 Presentation Night crowd enjoying a great meal and company  

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 October  has  been  a  great  fishing  month for the 
dedicated anglers prepared to take on some very varied 
weather conditions, temperature ups and downs and lots of 
very windy conditions. 
 

 Those venturing up to into the mountain country have 
done  very  well  with  trout  catches and it isn’t rocket 
science,  bunch  of  scrubbies  or  garden worms on the 
bottom off the bank will do the trick. 
 

 Catches of redfin and yellowbelly have been reported 
at the weir, just a matter of perseverance and the more you 
fish the luckier you get, fishing at the weir will only get 
better as the warmer more stable weather arrives. 
 

 Jindera anglers held their October comp to coincide 
with the Leigh Martin Fishing Classic at Lake Hume on 
the  20th,  21st  and  23rd  of October with many club 
members fishing both comps. 
 

 Winner of the best fish went to Kevin Brown who 
fished Blowering  Dam and managed to snare a 98cm 
Murray cod (released), and before you question closed cod 
season, Blowering is open for cod fishing as is Lake 
Eilden, best bag of fish was won by Zol Peli with a good 
bag of redfin with the biggest around the 30mm mark, Laz 
caught 5 redfin and the general consensus was fishing was 
hard  work  and a bit dangerous with very rough water 
conditions. 
 

 Next fishing comp will be an Open Comp held from 
5pm on Friday, 17th November with the weigh-in at the 
clubhouse at 5pm on Sunday, 19th November. 

 The December comp will 
coincide with cod Opening, 
commencing  on  Friday, 
December the 1st from 5pm, 
NOTE:  anyone  catching fish prior to 5pm Friday and 
trying to weigh them in will be disqualified and beaten to a 
pulp with a dead fish.    
 

 Weigh-in time and the Christmas Party arrangements 
will be discussed at the next general meeting to be held at 
5.30 on Friday, 10th November.  
 

 South West Anglers Association will hold their next 
general meeting at the Jindera Clubhouse on Sunday, 
November  5th,  commencing at 9.30am. All Jindera 
members are welcome to participate and if you can assist 
with catering for lunch please contact Wade Morey. 
 

 Anglers are also reminded that they have to the 17th 
November to comment on the trout cod recovery plan, it 
is important, so read it and have your say, key areas for me 
of the trout cod overpopulating the Murray River down 
Cobram way and also the closed water in that region.  
 

 The other problem in the river below Mulwala is the 
trout cod are aggressive feeders, that will be a problem for 
Murray cod now and into the future. One thing that is for 
sure  there  are  plenty  of trout cod around the 12 mile 
reserve and they also appear to be going well in the upper 
Murray. 
 
           Happy fishing and tight lines!  

Kevin Brown got this ripper Murray 
cod at Blowering at the last comp  

A very nice yellowbelly weighed in 
at the recent comp  

Zil Peli weighed in 10 nice sized redfin. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Mark Lynch with a terrific redfin ...... yeah right ! 

Graham demonstrates the new headwear available for members in 2023  

Still some good redfin to be caught at 
the Hume Weir 

Kerry with a ripper Yella from near Talgarno  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


